

ACTON TRUSSELL, BEDNALL & TEDDESLEY HAY PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON Wednesday 21st September 2022 at 8.00pm. in All Saints Church Bednall.
Because of the period of official mourning following the death of Queen Elizabeth II, it was not possible to give the three clear days of notice before a meeting. Any decisions at this meeting will be ratified at the next meeting of the Parish Council in October. 

Present T Williams (Chair), B Dellicompagni, T Parrot, A Thompson, B Wyatt, D Marsden
DClllr L Bates





in attendance Clerk D W Wright
Seven members of the public
Public session  
a) A one minute silence was held in remembrance of Queen Elizabeth II.
b) Public questions
The Staffordshire Way sign needs replacing by the Telephone Box in Bednall. The Footpaths Officer will be contacted. A contractor has been approached about rebuilding the stone wall by the telephone box. 
The Car Park in Bednall is not progressing.. There seems to be a problem with signatures on the 106 planning agreement. The District Council has signed but the Housing Association do not seem yet satisfied about a maintenance agreement for the Car Park. The Clerk will discuss this with Leslie Birch of the Housing Association and try to resolve it urgently.
22.082  Apologies:  S Calvert, A Rowlands, Cllr D Williams, D Cllr A Adams
22.083  Resignation:  Cllr T Holmes had submitted his resignation from the Parish Council. The Parish Council will write to him confirming its appreciation of his contribution to the Parish Council. 

A Casual Vacancy will now be declared.

22.084   Declarations of interest: None. 
22.085   Minutes
The minutes of 20th July 2022 had been previously circulated. The minutes were agreed and signed by the Chairman

22.086 Matters Arising

Election of a replacement Depurt Chairman will be deferred to the next meeting.
22.087  County Councillors Report. D Williams
. None

22.088 District Councillors Report, L Bates
Cllr Bates reported on a number of ongoing planning issues The Owners of Ivy Cottage in Ladies Wood Teddesley Hay have been asked to submit a retrospective application for the work they have carried out by 1st October. I no application is submitted enforcement action will be reasonable and proportionate. The proposed development at Springslade Works on the A34l is still waiting for a decision on the Planning Application. Cllr D Wiliams is dealing with the encroachment on Top Road.
South Staffs Council has a draft local plan for 2018-38 to provide 8100 new houses. This mainly affects NE Penkridge, as Penkridge has facilities. The local plan goes to the District Council on 9th November and consultation will start on 11th November for 6 weeks up to 23rd December.. The developments will include Leisure Centres, Community Halls, Country Parks and an upgrade of the sewage system. A company is proposing to develop a solar farm T Littywood Farm at Dunston. This will cover 170 acres and produce up to 40Mwatts, sufficient for 16,000 homes.
22.089  Parish Plan
a)  Community Centre & Recreation Field. 

Bookings for the Community Centre are slowly increasing but they have lost two confirmed regular users and another one is still to restart. Party bookings for weekends are building up nicely. The work on the Ladies Toilet is complete with a small number of snagging items to rectify.
The Community Barbeque and Fun Day at Acton Trussell Community Centres on Saturday 27th August was successful and well enjoyed.
b) Communication. 
Terry Jones and Malcolm are collaborating on the villages. People can subscribe to the new website and email notices.  46 have signed up so far...
c) Environment..

Bednall came second in the small villages category of the BKV whilst Acton Trussell came first and also obtained an award Community Spirit and green issues. The chairman congratulated everybody on their success. And thanked everyone for working hard to make the villages nice. 
d) Highways and Transport.  
Cllr Ben Dellicompagni presented information on the proposed location of Speed Indicator Devices and answered some questions. The Clerk will now submit an application for a Highways license for  installing the poles and equipment. This will cost about £150
22.090 Finance

a) The accounts for the year up to 21st September were presented. The VAT recovery of £ 1820.40 for 2021-22 had been received but not the second instalment of the precept The Reserve Account balance was £ 31,078.57    Current account cashbook balance was £9254.16
b) The following cheques were agreed for payment.

Information Commissioner -Data Registration


£      40.00
Clerks salary – (less tax) July 2022
     
  

£     259.00
Inland Revenue (PAYE)




 
£       64.75








Total      £    687.50 




Effective Cashbook balance £ 8566.66
c) The Annual Accounts have now been approved by the External Auditors. There were no matters of concern to be reported to the Parish Council but the Clerk had  to correct a minor error in the stated funds for  the previous year..
22.091  Planning

The following planning application are awaiting a decision.

20/00007/AMEND Land on West Side of Richfield Lane Bednall

Addition of a septic tank to northwest of approved stables

The following application has been approved.
22/00627/FUL The Grange, Top Road, Acton Trussell.

Demolition of conservatory and formation of a new dining room, extension to front of garage and over, forming a cinema room, tool store and 5th bedroom. Single storey extension to kitchen.

22.092 Correspondence

South Staffordshire District Council I s preparing for the elections in May. A question was raised whether Teddesley Hay was grouped with Acton Trussell and Bednall as they had no record. The clerk has been able to provide evidence of the Grouping order in 1979 which predates the Government website information.
22.093 Risks   Potholes, footpath surfaces and drains. Broken tarmac edges on Teddesley Road. 
22.094 Reports from Councillors
A number of hedges are now growing into the road and creating a hazard. The Clerk will write to the owners suggesting that they arrange to have them cut back. 
22.095 Next meeting 

The next Parish Council Meeting will be held on Wednesday 19th October 2022 at 8.00 pm in Acton Trussell Community Centre.  
The meeting was closed at 9.58 pm.                                  
Minutes of 21st September 2022
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